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October 21, 2019 

 
 

To the Honorable Members of the 
  Zoning, Neighborhoods and 
  Development Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
City Hall, Room 205 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 191015 authorizes conveyance of four City-owned vacant lots to the City of 
Milwaukee In Trust for the Board of School Directors, in the 15th Aldermanic District. 
 
 Adoption of this file by at least two-thirds vote of the Common Council will authorize the 
conveyance of four City-owned vacant lots according to the conditions in the Land Disposition 
Report. The Board of School Directors for the Milwaukee Public Schools met on June 27, 2019 and 
approved expansion of the Franklin Square Playfield by acquiring the four City of Milwaukee-owned 
vacant lots. 
  
 Since the land is no longer needed by the City and facilitates the expansion and improvement 
of the Franklin Square Playfield, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on October 21, 2019 
recommended approval of the subject file. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Rocky Marcoux 
Executive Secretary 

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Stamper 


